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Dear Mr. Tang: 
 

We have reviewed your filings and have the following comments.  Where 
indicated, we think you should revise your document in response to these comments.  If 
you disagree, we will consider your explanation as to why our comment is inapplicable or 
a revision is unnecessary.  Please be as detailed as necessary in your explanation.  In 
some of our comments, we may ask you to provide us with information so we may better 
understand your disclosure.  After reviewing this information, we may raise additional 
comments. 

Form F-1 
 
Risk Factors 
 
Actual and Possible Impacts on the Company, page 5 
 

1. The proposed future disclosure provided in response to prior comment 1 is 
general in nature and does not provide detailed information on your business to 
enable investors to see the company through the eyes of management.  For 
example, the statement, “During the second half of 2008, the Company began to 
experience the impact of the economic crisis, which included lower sales and 
lower gross margins…” does not provide an investor with sufficient information 
to understand the specific impact of recent economic events.  The statement, “the 
Company is presently anticipating that the extremely challenging and difficult 
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economic conditions now facing the global economy will continue at least 
through the first half of 2009,” does not address the effects of the current 
economic crisis or provide detailed information about the current or anticipated 
impact on your customers, products, order levels, trends or expectations of 
management.  The statement, “The Company’s management has taken certain 
steps in response to these events such as increasing its efforts to lower the days 
sales outstanding of its receivables” is limited and does not provide an 
understanding of management’s considerations or plans to address these issues on 
all aspects of operations and liquidity.  Please expand this disclosure.  As 
discussed in SEC Release 33-8350, quantification of the material effects of known 
material trends and uncertainties can promote understanding. Quantitative 
disclosure should be considered and may be required to the extent material if 
quantitative information is reasonably available.   

 
 
You may contact Melissa Rocha, Staff Accountant, at (202) 551-3692 or me at 

(202) 551-3355 if you have questions regarding comments on the financial statements 
and related matters.   

 
Sincerely, 
 
 
 
Terence O’Brien  
Accounting Branch Chief 

 
 

cc: Michael J. Hagan, Esq. 
 Morrison & Foerster LLP 
 1290 Avenue of the Americas 
 New York, New York  10104  
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